
January 12, 2023 Business Meeting.  

Meeting was called to order at 10:05. There were 27 members present. 5 visitors, Chris McGovern,  

Paula Brittle, Glenda Hilton, Donna Watson and Rebecca Quan.  

Birthdays celebrated were Terri L, Ann , Carol , Pam R and Earlene E. Every lady 

received a cupcake.  

Secretary’s Minutes for December 2022  -  A motion to accept was made by  Roxann B. and seconded by 

Carla C.  

Treasurer’s Report for December 2022 – A motion to accept was made by  Lynn K and and seconded by 

Ann M.  

Budget for 2023 was discussed  because of the 4040.00 deficit that will occur because there will not be a 

quilt show this year so we will not have that for income. A motion was made to approve the budget, 

taking additional money from the banking account to cover the deficit. The motion was made by Lori N. 

to approve budget taking the additional funds needed from our account.  Lynn Kennedy seconded the 

motion.  

  

Committee Reports  

Quilt Show - Still looking for someone to take this over  

Set up & take down - Lynn K volunteered to take this over, please sign up to help with sett up and 

take down for our meeting.  

Charity quilt - Karen S and Karen D - Report was postponed till next month since neither member was 

present  

Lunch - Sue P - still need volunteers for coming up months  

Programs – Barb P – we will be doing a block lotto each month, and she has planned a ripping game for 

this afternoon and a Riley Blake challenge.  We will also be doing a secret sister  Please contact Barb for 

more details and to sign up for these activities. Carol B will be teaching a quick and easy pineapple block 

at our next meeting. See the quiltingbees.org for supply list  

Sunshine – Betty K. will be taking this over from Pat Bradley. Don’t forget to make your heart blocks Old 

Business  

Discussed auction of antique quilt, guilt members decided to not auction this quilt off, ask if anyone 

wanted it but didn’t have answer by the end of meeting.  

Dues for 2023 are needed by end of January, because they have to be turned into TVQA by February 

23rd.  

Door Prizes were won by; Stephanie M, Diane S, Jeanna D, Lynn K and Roxann B.  



Show and tell was great, Jeanna D   showed her secret lives of color, and BOM from the Quilting 

Squares.  

Visitor Rebecca Q showed her Turkey quilt, tulip flowered quilt, pillowcase and a Christmas quilt with 

the How the Grinch stole Christmas and the whole story was embroidered on the quilt. It was amazing.  

Barb P. showed 2 wall hangings that were very unique. She is thinking of doing a class on them.                                                

Terri L. showed a tote bag she made with nursing quotes for her friend.  

Glenda Hilton, also a visitor, showed her Pumpkin quilt. It was a free pattern from Missouri Star. The 

backing fabric was glow in the dark fabric. So cute.  

The meeting was adjourned at 12:00.(?)  

After lunch those of us that brought 1 yard of ugly fabric played a ripping game, we are to make one 

12.5 unfinished block, four 6.5 unfinished block, four 3.5 unfinished block with the fabric we got from 

ripping and passing to the left. Complete your blocks and return to Barb by March sit and sew.  


